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The LA has oversight for ensuring part time timetables are for the shortest term possible and only used in exceptional circumstances. Various teams across education have been monitoring the use of part time timetables, challenging schools where appropriate and supporting integration back into full time provision. The education services monitor the use of part time timetables by:

· SENAT team overseeing appropriate use of part time timetables and supporting with plans for reintegration
· The Safeguarding in Education Manager includes part time timetables in all safeguarding audits and holds schools to account on their use, monitoring and safeguarding of children using this approach along with ensuring risk assessments are carried out
· Until recently, The School Improvement Team challenge schools using part time timetables through intelligence gathered at School Monitoring Panels and work with colleagues to ensure appropriate application and plans for reintegration.  This is in the process of being re-established following the move of the Education Welfare Service to Family Partnership.  All part time timetables are now logged centrally on EYES
· The Virtual School monitor children and young people with part time timetables. Personal Education Plans (PEPs) and half termly meetings are used as a mechanism to support and monitor transitions back into full time education and they work closely with social care and other teams to support  a multi-agency approach
· The Education Welfare Team monitors the sharing of information between schools and the LA around part time timetables and supports reintegration into school 
· SENS Advisory Service and EPs support the reintegration of children and the use of part time timetables when working with individual children with EHCPs
· Social care also monitor children and young people with part time timetables if they are known to social care. CIN plans are used as a mechanism to support and monitor transitions back into full time education and work closely with the Virtual School and other teams to support as a multi-agency approach
· A new policy on part time timetables for all pupils was created in April 2022 to align our approach and a further policy in May 2022 was developed for children looked after and use of part time timetables.  This will be reviewed as part of the new ways of working in line with Working Together to Improve School Attendance
· Multi-agency working across the council has led to effective monitoring, support and oversight of the appropriate use of part time timetables. Clear systems are in place which schools are aware of and professionals prioritise the support for these children to ensure they return to full time education at the earliest opportunity. Individual casework evidences professionals are effectively reducing reliance on part time timetables and supporting to integrate children back into full time education.
